
 

Department of Commerce, Community,  
and Economic Development 

 
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 

 

550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 

Anchorage, AK 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM 

          TO: Alcoholic Beverage Control Board DATE:  May 26, 2020 

          FROM: Jane P. Sawyer, Regulations Specialist 
 

RE:  Regulations Project – Combined 
Tasting Rooms 

 
The board opened this regulations project at the September 2019 meeting to clarify the limits 
on quantity sold of an alcoholic beverage when there are combined manufacturing tasting 
rooms at the same licensed premises.  At the January 2020 meeting, the board sent the draft 
out for public comment. The draft was out for public comment for about 45 days closing on 
March 13, 2020, and received several comments which are attached.  
 
This project would create a new section under Article 4. General Provisions Regarding Licensees 
and Licensed Premises in 3 AAC 304. The intent of the new section is to make it clear that when 
a licensee holds two or more manufacturing licenses at the same licensed premises, not more 
than three drinks total may be sold each day to a person for consumption on the licensed 
premises. Furthermore, it defines what a drink is for the purpose of the regulation.  
 
Options for the board: 

• Vote to adopt 

• Amend and put out for public comment 

• Send back to staff for revisions 

• Close the project without action 
 



Register _____, __________ 2020  COMMERCE, COMMUNITY, AND EC. DEV. 
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3 AAC 304 is amended by adding a new section to read: 

3 AAC 304.475. Overlapping On-Premises Consumption for Manufacturing  

Licenses. Unless prohibited under AS 04.16.030, when a licensee holds two or more  

manufacturing licenses at the same licensed premises, the licensee or employee or agent of the 

licensee may sell each day to a person for consumption on the licensed premises not more than 

three drinks total. For the purpose of this section, one drink is 

(1) six ounces of the winery’s wine, mead, or cider or 12 ounces of any of the 

winery’s cider that contain less than 8.5 percent alcohol by volume; 

(2) 12 ounces of the brewery’s product; or 

(3) one ounce of the distillery’s product.  (Eff. ___/___/______, Register ___) 

 

Authority: AS 04.06.090  AS 04.06.100  AS 04.11.395 

 



Comments on: NOTICE OF PROPOSED CHANGES ON COMBINED TASTING
ROOMS IN THE REGULATIONS OF THE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL
BOARD

Submitted By Comment

1/23/2020 7:53:12 PM

Galen Jones
galen.jones@doubleshovelcider.com

San Francisco, CA, US
Anonymous User

Hello,

Please add “mead” to the list of beverages in (1), which includes drinks below 8.5% abv where 12 oz are counted as
one drink. Meads are starting to be fermented at lower volumes, carbonated, and serves like a cider. This drink is
called “melomel” and is becoming very popular. See proposed language below between asterisks.

It would be a financial hardship, illogical, and unreasonable to not allow this drink to be in the 12oz per drink
category.

(1) six ounces of the winery’s wine, mead, or cider or 12 ounces of any of the winery’s cider **or mead** that
contain less than 8.5 percent alcohol by volume;

Thank you for your consideration,

Galen Jones (co-owner)
Double Shovel Cider Co.
907-227-9849

Comments on: NOTICE OF PROPOSED CHANGES ON COMBINED... https://aws.state.ak.us/OnlinePublicNotices/Notices/Comments.aspx?noti...

1 of 1 3/20/2020, 10:45 AM



From: ryansheldon99
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Alcohol Marijuana Control Board
Date: Tuesday, January 28, 2020 8:39:58 PM

I am expressing my opposition to AAC 304.475

- Thank You

mailto:ryansheldon99@gmail.com
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From: Rustin Krafft
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Proposed regulation change
Date: Thursday, January 30, 2020 12:27:46 PM

The proposed regulation change limiting the number of drinks that can be served by breweries needs to be defeated.

Could a proposed change be any more obvious as to who is behind it than this one?  This change is not in the best
interest of the public and only serves those that view breweries as competitors.  Bar owners have, for years now,
been trying to shut out their competition by heaping on more and more regulations and squeeze out competition. 
There is a reason people go directly to the breweries and not the bars, the atmosphere, the fresh and innovative
products and the overall experience. 

Alaska used to be known as a place where hard work and innovation was rewarded, this proposed regulation change
simply puts another hurdle in front of new business owners making it difficult to grow a business, employ Alaskans
and support local communities.  The board should be looking for ways to relax regulations, encourage growth and
help the overall economic situation in Alaska.  Please do not allow special interest groups to influence you in a way
that creates monopolistic job killing regulations.

Russ Krafft
Consumer of innovative Alaska beverages.

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:aksponsorchair@ymail.com
mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov


From: John Krattiger
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: proposal AAC 304.475
Date: Thursday, January 30, 2020 11:22:01 AM

Thanks for taking the time to read my email about the proposal to limit the amount of
beverages consumed in a multi manufacturing premise. 

I am NOT in support of regulating how many drinks a business can serve to customers. Is this
not America the land of the free? Why would anyone think it is a good idea for a governing
body to tell a private business how to operate or how much of what they make they can sell. 

Was the language of this regulatory proposal not proposed by the former director of AMCO
who was fired from her position for putting forth unnecessary regulatory projects? THIS IS
ONE OF THOSE UNNECESSARY PROPOSALS.
 

You want to regulate multi manufacturing businesses but not any other license types. What is
the goal here? I live in a community where a business like this exists and it is the biggest
employer in our community. Being the biggest employer makes the jobs for this company
highly desirable which in turn reduces the amount of employee turnover which in turn leads to
well trained, responsible employees that are likely to follow the responsible serving techniques
adopted by responsible businesses.  Many of my friends and family would not be able to live
in this town if it weren't for the business operating successfully. Operating a business like that
has many costs associated with it and asking them to limit the amount of product they sell will
limit their income and have negative affects on many people. 

  What is the goal here? Is it to prevent people from driving intoxicated? It is not the
governments job to force private businesses to sell less product to prevent drunk driving.
Every bartender and server in the state is trained on how to recognize intoxication and asked to
not serve to intoxicated people. Furthermore if patrons can only have three drinks at one
location I believe they will move around from establishment to establishment over the period
of a few hours and this will make it harder for a trained server or bartender to keep track and
serve responsibly and will increase the amount of intoxicated driving that takes place.   

Again, what is the goal here? Is it to prevent people from drinking too much? Its not the
governments job to say how much of something someone can consume. If you guys really
want to go that route then you should make it illegal for people to buy a 48 ounce soda pop
and three cheeseburgers at mcdonalds because the cost of healthcare related to obesity and
hypertension in our state is a far bigger problem than people having four beers at a tasting
room.

I am in staunch disagreement with the proposal to reduce the amount of product sold to a
customer in a business with multi manufacturing licenses. 

Thanks for your time

mailto:johnkrattiger@gmail.com
mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov


From: Jackie Willmott
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Public Comment: AAC 304.475
Date: Thursday, January 30, 2020 4:49:08 PM

Good afternoon,
 
I’m writing regarding the public comment associated with AAC 304.475.
 
I am opposed to this change for the following reasons:
 
Responsible service of alcohol is responsible service of alcohol, regardless of the limits or
types of manufacturing licenses held. If the proposed change is due to the fear that customers
will be overserved, that is not the case. I have spoken to my coworkers, and rarely do they
serve more than 3 drinks to a patron, if anything another beverage from a different license
type. What is the harm in that? Servers have gone through the state required TAPs course, it’s
there for a reason.
 
Businesses who have invested in the additional licensing have banked on a reliable
government body to enforce the existing laws, not increase overreach and limits. A lot of time
and money has been spent, both in infrastructure and hiring employees.
 
With the ability to serve drinks from multiple license types, we have been able to create jobs,
and options have been increased for guests to enjoy at tasting rooms.
 
As I said, I have not seen irresponsible service of alcohol or anyone put in danger due to being
offered a wide array of beverages. Tasting rooms already have the most restrictions out of any
type of alcohol license holder in the state, is there responsible service of alcohol at all bars?
 
The language “overlapping on-premise consumption” indicates that restricting the drink limits
would not apply to multi-beverage manufacturers who had separate tasting room locations
based on license type. To avoid this proposed regulation, manufacturers would have to
separate tasting locations which would create an unsafe environment, increasing the likelihood
of consumption. How is one server supposed to know how much the patron consumed at the
other location? In an “overlapping” licensed tasting room, consumption of alcohol can be
responsibly monitored and served.
 
Thank you for your time and consideration,
 
 
Jackie Willmott
Accounting
Twister Creek
Denali Brewing / Denali Spirits / Alaska Ciderworks & Meadery
907.733.2540
 
Remit to:
PO Box 1021
Talkeetna, AK 99676
 
The information contained in this email and any attachment may be confidential and/or legally privileged and has been sent
for the sole use of the intended recipient. If you are not an intended recipient, you are not authorized to review, use, disclose

mailto:jackiew@denalibrewing.com
mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov


or copy any of its contents. If you have received this email in error please reply to the sender and destroy all copies of the
message. Thank you.
 



From: vegas.girl@yahoo.com
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: 3 Beer Limit Served at Breweries
Date: Friday, January 31, 2020 2:30:33 PM

1/31/20
Board:
I oppose the regulation to limit the number of beers served to patrons at breweries. I see this as "Big
Brother" overstepping boundaries in so many ways.
If you are going to burden them with these limitations, then you will also have to set a 3 drink limit for all
bars and restaurants....otherwise you are discriminating..
I don't like or drink beer, so I an not opposing this for personal consumption reasons.
Government agencies/boards need to be very careful about discriminating against businesses.

Carol Jensen
10821 Baronik St
Anchorage, AK 99516

mailto:vegas.girl@yahoo.com
mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov


From: Timothy Jacques
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: AAC 304.475
Date: Monday, February 03, 2020 9:24:33 AM

To whom it may concern, 

The proposal to cut the amount that can be consumed at craft brewery’s, winery’s  and /or
distillery’s down 66% is an unfair idea. Bar and restaurant owners are allowed to serve as
much as they feel necessary to anyone over the age of 21 with little to no repercussions.  Craft
breweries in specific already have a limit of 36 oz per person. This is way below the amount
that bars serve people on the daily. I stand with our local breweries and strongly oppose your
proposal to further restrict there serving quantities. 

Timothy Jacques 
Amchorage, Ak 

mailto:tjacques84@gmail.com
mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov


From: Bradley Wakefield
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Opposition to new proposed 3 drink limit
Date: Wednesday, February 05, 2020 9:46:53 AM

Dear AMCO staff,

My name is Brad Wakefield and I worked for Twister Creek LLC who operate under three
overlapping manufacturing licenses, Brewery, Winery, and Distillery. I am writing to state my
opposition on the new restrictions proposed by AMCO. They are an infringement on multiple
license holders in the state of Alaska. These licenses are not cheap or easy to obtain and they
employe a lot of extra people when a manufacturer holds multiples. To restrict the amount of
drinks a customer can purchase directly affects the amount of money the business can
generate to afford the extra workers associated with multiple licenses. To expect a tasting
room to only be allowed to sell the amount that one license can normally have but to staff for
three separate divisions is unreasonable. To be allowed to operate 3 separate licenses but
only capable of generating the income from the amount that equates to 1 license is
unreasonable. Not only is paying the staff an issue, but to maintain 3 licenses means 3 times
of the raw materials, 3 times the packaging materials, 3 times the amount of utilities and the
list goes on. 

Secondly, If the concern is about over serving a customer it shouldn’t be, the responsible sale
of alcohol is the responsible sale of alcohol. That is the only way to serve and sale alcohol,
responsibly. In our tasting room no one ever would be served the maximum amount of alcohol
allowed under 3 different licenses, that would be extremely irresponsible, and actually illegal
since the customer would most likely be heavily intoxicated. Our staff as well as all staff in the
alcohol industry are trained to not over serve. Just like bars and restaurants that have no drink
limit it is the job of the server and bartender to serve responsibly. 

Thirdly, the fact that these licenses are overlapping and exist in one tasting room is actually a
good thing. The alternative would be to separate each license into it’s own separate tasting
room on our property, this would not be a good solution. If a customer was to want to go to
each tasting room the bartenders would not know how much alcohol the customer consumed
at the previous tasting room. In this scenario a customer could have the potential to drink the
maximum amount of drink allowed per license. In the overlapping multi-manufacturing license
model we have the ability to monitor exactly what and how much an individual has consumed,
and that is how we serve alcohol responsibly. 

Lastly, the implications of restricting the limit is a slippery slope. If you restrict overlapping
multi-manufacturing licensed businesses then what is next? Putting restrictions on Brown Jugs
because they have multiple duplicate licenses to have multiple store locations? Restricting
bars and restaurants because they duplicate their licenses so they can have a bar down stairs
and have one up stairs? Restricting wholesalers who duplicate their licenses to open another

mailto:bradleyjameswakefield@gmail.com
mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov


operation? 

This restriction is bad for local business’ that already have to compete with establishments
that are not already heavily restricted like tasting rooms are. Competition aside, the
overlapping licenses are actually good for the sake of fully monitoring an individual’s alcohol
consumption. This proposal is just rhetoric left over from Erika McConnel who was voted off
the AMCO board for this exact behavior of adding unnecessary restrictions to an already
heavily restricted industry.  

Thank you for your time,

Brad Wakefield



From: Andrew Esola
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Denali Brewing
Date: Thursday, February 6, 2020 5:23:16 PM

AMCO Board,
 
I am writing regarding the open public comment for AAC 304 amendment: AAC 304.475,
Overlapping On-Premise Consumption for Manufacturing Licenses.
I oppose this re-write. I am a member of the Talkeetna community and am a big supporter of Denali
Brewing, Alaska Cider and Meadery, and Denali Spirts and Distillery. What they have created is a
business that centers around responsible service of alcohol, regardless of the number of licenses
held.
 
Any business should not be punished for expanding its repertoire of beverages offered, it creates a
slippery slope for other industry types that hold multiple licenses.
 
We should be supporting and promoting entrepreneurship and the expansion of job opportunities in
the State of Alaska. Investments made in expanding license types means the need for additional
labor.
 
Thank you for your time and consideration,
Andrew Esola
 

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov


From: Bill Thomas
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Public Comment AAC 304.475
Date: Monday, February 10, 2020 5:12:19 PM

Good afternoon,

Im writing to express my opposition to the 3 drink limit for multi beverage manufacturer
tasting rooms. 

I don't believe the additional oversight on limits is necessary on already highly regulated
tasting room establishments. 

Thank you for your time,

Bill

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov


 
 
 

 

 

100 North Franklin Street Juneau, Alaska 99801 

(907) 523-BREW 

www.devilsclubbrewing.com 
@devilsclubbeer 

13 February 2020 
 
Alcoholic Beverage Control Board 
550 West 7th Ave Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 
 
Dear Board Members,  
 
I am writing you on behalf of Devil’s Club Brewing Company voicing opposition to the 
proposed regulation packet AAC 304.475. It is our belief that this proposal represents an 
unnecessary and burdensome restriction on responsible businesses in Alaska. If the 
proposal was adopted it would reflect an inconsistent enforcement of long-standing 
business models while creating an unstable marketplace and discouraging business 
growth in Alaska.  
 
The proposed reduction in privileges due to multiple licenses is not reflected by other 
license types in Title IV. There are no privileges revoked from multiple Beverage 
Dispensary License holders, Package Store Licenses, Restaurant Eating Place Licenses 
or Distributor license types. The revocation of privileges to multiple manufacturing 
licenses is outside the norm for Title IV.  
 
The mission of AMCO and its regulatory agency, the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board, 
is to “Enforce alcohol and marijuana commerce laws and provide clear, consistent 
standards for licensure to protect the public from harm.” If the Board is determined to 
inconsistently enforce laws by adopting regulation that has no comparable statute in 
Title IV, we would ask that the Board demonstrates proof of the harm that is being 
caused to the public by the current operation of businesses with multiple 
manufacturing licenses like Devil’s Club Brewing Company.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Evan Wood 
Founder, Managing Member 
Devil’s Club Brewing, LLC 



From: Shawn Standley
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: AAC 304 amendment: AAC 304.475
Date: Thursday, February 13, 2020 4:34:28 PM

Respected members of the Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office,
I am writing regarding the proposed amendment AAC 304.475.  I respectfully ask that you reject this
amendment.
I have worked in the service industry for over 30 years.  In that time, I worked my way from
dishwasher up to general manager while working for several businesses in several states.  I have
been a restaurant manager for over 13 years in Alaska and I have had the opportunity to work on the
retail, wholesale and production sides of the alcohol industry in this state.
Being a young state, I recognize the challenges we face regulating an ever-changing alcohol
industry.  In some cases, increased regulation may have a positive effect.  For several reasons, I
believe AAC 304.475 would be detrimental:

1. In my community, the local production facility has 3 separate licenses and the tasting room
provides year-round employment in a place where work can be hard to find.  Restricting the
ability to sell product will have a direct impact on sales and therefore employment
opportunities for local residents.

2. In an industry where businesses are constantly evolving and innovating it is important for
regulatory agencies to provide clear and consistent guidelines for operation.  If the statutes
are open to interpretation and change at whim, it can make it very difficult for business to
make plans and strive to grow and flourish.  It can even be financially catastrophic for a
business to commit to a plan, only to have the regulations changed.

3. It seems unfair to target certain existing license holder privileges and not others.  Why should
holders of multiple production facility licenses be targeted with more strict regulation, but not
holders of multiple package store or beverage dispensary licenses?

4. I have worked with countless highly trained alcohol service professionals in Alaska.  I have
visited several tasting rooms across the state.  It is my heartfelt belief the vast majority of
owners and operators in the state strive to do a good job and follow laws and regulations.  I
do not believe statutes should be used as an attempt to enforce responsible service and/or
consumption of controlled substances.  Responsible service comes down to the trained
professional.  Restrictive legislation will only serve to hurt commerce.

5. Restricting the amount holders of multiple licenses can serve will encourage operators to
open multiple tasting rooms.  If consumers must visit multiple locations to sample product, it
will make it impossible to provide responsible service and monitor consumption.  If guests
remain in one location, trained service professionals can do their job to ensure responsible
consumption.

6. One of the most troubling aspects of the proposed legislation is that a current, legally granted
privilege given to holders of multiple licenses may be taken away/restricted.  It is impossible
to know the future or guess all the possibilities of what might happen in any given industry.  It
is important to change and adapt and make sure industry grows in a healthy, responsible
way.  It has not been demonstrated that the existing privileges are having negative impacts. 
So, why restrict them?

I sincerely appreciate you taking the time to hear my concerns.  I have complete respect for the
difficult job you all have.  Thank you again for your time and consideration.

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov


Sincerely,
Shawn B Standley
Talkeetna Resident



Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office 

550 West 7th Ave Suite 1600 

Anchorage, AK 99501 

 

Casey Jacobs  
PO Box 1229 

Willow, AK 99688 

. 

Dear AMCO, 

I am writing in reference to the AAC 304 amendment: AAC304.475 Overlapping On-Premises 
Consumption for Manufacturing Licenses. 

I currently work in a tasting room.  As a bartender it is a difficult task to keep track of consumption of 
our patrons within the current rules and regulations.  If we designate a tasting room for each license it 
will make it even more difficult.  It would be easier to get overserved if this does happen.  Having one 
bar for all the licensing is most effective way to keep track of consumption. 

Limiting overlapping license holders to three drinks a day is rather unfair.  If you reduced consumption 
statewide across the board for all license holders that would be fine.  It might even help solve some 
social problems as well. 

The Brewer’s Guild of Alaska is in favor of maintaining the current interpretation of the law, in which 
manufacturers have been operating under. 

I take my responsibilities serving alcohol very seriously.  Peoples lives are at stake. Responsible service of 
alcohol is the same regardless of limits. 

Sincerely, 

Casey Jacobs 

 

 

 



From: river richards
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: I oppose AAC 304.475
Date: Friday, February 14, 2020 7:19:43 PM

I am live long Alaskan, registered voter, and tax payer. I oppose AAC304.475.

What a ridiculous idea!

River Richards
907-795-3510

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov


From: clmillerak@gmail.com
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Proposed AAC 304.475
Date: Wednesday, February 19, 2020 4:53:38 PM

Alaska Alcohol Board Members,
               I am an Alaskan resident of North Pole. I find myself yet again writing to you in complete
disbelief of your proposed regulation. I look at our state and its money problems and wonder why
you would continue to attack this industry? Is the DUI rate sky rocketing? Is there a legitimate reason
for the new proposal? What I know is that at least two of the board members own businesses that
hold licenses of these types. So first, how does the proposed regulation affect these board members
directly? How can a board propose regulations on something when they have a vested interest in it?
Does this help their personal business? What do they gain from this new regulation? Do they recuse
themselves from votes that would give them personal gain? I have lived in this state for well over 15
years, and I never go to bars. Why? Because bars are the issue! There is no incentive for them to
provide an atmosphere that I would want to go to because of your regulations. I have never seen a
fight or even an argument in a brewery. I have visited many states, some with very restrictive ideals
on alcohol like the state of Utah. And what’s funny is that even on my recent visit to Salt Lake City I
stopped into a brewery and had a beer. No restriction on the amount I wanted, there were TV’s and
entertainment there. And people were enjoying themselves, without harming one another. On the
same trip I visited  breweries in Albuquerque New Mexico, I saw entertainment, TV’s and families
enjoying themselves. I can go to any bar in Fairbanks and I am almost guaranteed to see idiots doing
idiotic things. Except according to you and your rules I can go to these bars and drink myself full and
without restriction. What is the fascination of this board and strangling a market that provides jobs
and brings revenue into these areas? I vehemently oppose your proposed AAC 304.475 and your
continued attempt further harass these small businesses. At a time when our state is in dire need of
small business and jobs, our unemployment rate is the highest in the nation FYI, you seek to further
cut their ability to thrive. With that, I implore you to stop moving forward with this proposed
regulation! Thank you, Chris Miller

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov


From: Josh Bablonka
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Public Comment re regulatory proposal AAC 304.475
Date: Friday, February 21, 2020 9:14:24 AM

To whom it may concern,

I write to you to make my opposition to the proposed AAC 304 amendment - AAC 304.475
known.

I find this proposed legislation to be potentially detrimental to growing craft
brewery/distillery/winery industry in our state. Frankly, this proposal appears to be aimed at
limiting successful, job-creating businesses to the benefit of established bars and retailers.

I question what benefit this proposal would provide the public. I see high potential for
negative impact to a growing industry that provides jobs directly to residents, to young
Alaskan entrepreneurs, and especially to consumer choice. If a multiple manufacturing license
holder is following existing state laws to serve its products, why introduce additional
restrictions? 

Thank you very much for your time and attention,

Joseph Bablonka

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov




From: Ashlen Welch
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored); Michael De Schweinitz
Subject: Liquor Licenses
Date: Wednesday, February 26, 2020 12:42:22 PM

It is with extreme disappointment that when visiting our favorite restaurant and brewery in
Talkeetna, my husband and I learned about the proposed regulations on limiting alcohol
consumption. We are property owners in Talkeetna, and have been avid supporters of Denali
Brewing Company since 2009.  It has been incredible to watch the success and expansion of
what used to be a one room brewery. Visiting the brewery is a highlight for us and anyone
visiting Talkeetna.  It brings in a vast amount of tourists and people passing through wanting
to fill up a growler. It is also fantastic spot for locals to meet up after a day playing in the
beautiful Talkeetna Mountains.  It would be a huge blow to the community of Talkeetna and
South-central Alaska if this regulation passed.  This is a thriving business which caters to
locals, and has been serving alcohol now for 11 years now. In my experiences they have been
diligent about being professional and serving people in a reasonable manner.  Through the
years as a customer, I have always enjoyed the laid back atmosphere, and had never witnessed
someone intoxicated or unruly due to an excess of drinks.  I can not say the same thing about
being in a bar or walking down Fourth Avenue in Anchorage.  Breweries should not be the
target of this limitation, as the patrons here are not the inebriates that cause a ruckus.  People
come to this brewery for the enjoyment of craft beer and alcohol, to be around good company
all year round. By limiting the amount of drinks served to one person, one can not fully
experience the artisan craft.  The owners and workers of this establishment care about their
product, and should not be penalized by limiting the amount of drinks a customer can try. By
keeping full time employees on their payroll all year long the brewery is able to use them in
the brewing process as well as employ them at the bar when brewing is at a lull. By limiting
the amount of drinks one customer may have the brewery will lose business. Why should a
beloved local gathering place be limited, when another bar in the same vicinity has the ability
to serve unlimited drinks of liquor and beer to their patrons all night long?  I strongly oppose
this proposition and hope you consider the negative impact it will have on the community. 

Ashlen de Schweinitz

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov
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From: Ty Schommer
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Opposition to AAC 304.475
Date: Monday, March 2, 2020 11:07:36 AM
Attachments: image001.png

Dear AMCO board,
 
I have been conducting and owning business interests in Alaska for over 25 years and have been
actively involved in commerce and community work for all of the 34 years I have been here.  I have a
spotless record as both a citizen and a business owner.  Over that time period I have seen a lot of
regulatory oversight in a variety of industries.    This does not seem to be in keeping of good
governance and objective regulation on behalf of the public good.  Rather, it seems to be an effort to
remove liberties that have already been in place and approved for years without negative
consequence.  This does not foster a  business climate that encourages growth and investment. 
Regulatory bodies that cannot think through and apply a regulatory environment that is consistent
and applied towards all participants are discriminatory and ripe for further challenge at the expense
of the state and the business community which ultimately affects the consuming public. 
 
The intent of this regulation is not without merit; to regulate and manage potential for
overconsumption.  However, this regulation will actually reduce the ability to regulate consumption
by putting up barriers to its oversight.  Severs in one tasting location will not know or be aware of
consumption in another tasting room.  Given the reasonable constraints on the various types of
drinks it only make common sense to serve each to the extent possible in one location in which the
server is able to monitor consumption regardless of what is ordered. 
 
This regulation was put forward by the former executive director of AMCO who was fired for putting
forward these types of discriminatory, short sighted, and unnecessary oversight burdens.  Let’s not
let a bad regulator that is no longer even a part of the board continue to have a detrimental effect
on what has been good and working until now.  And let’s not derail the efforts of time and expense
of others in the industry that are planning to serve the public in similar manner in their own tasting
rooms.
 
The Brewers Guild of Alaska (BGA) is in favor of maintaining the current interpretation of the law. 
CHARR is also in favor of maintaining the current interpretation of the law as long as no more than
20% of a manufacturers product is sold through the tasting rooms.  Denali Brewing has already been
granted this approval and is on its second renewal as a multi license manufacturer.  It has invested
considerable time, money, and is committed to a set of rules that have been in place and supported
by the board until this regulation.  Other manufacturers in the growth industry are planning to do
the same.  Fickle, arbitrary, regulatory environments do not encourage trust and further investment;
as such the public is not served well; no pun intended.  If one customer wants to sample beer and
another wine why shouldn’t both be able to do so within the limits that are already in place?
 
There are others that are in various stages of implementing multiple license tasting rooms as well. 
Will you throw away their time and investment as well?  Will not the voice of opposition just grow
louder?   
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Respectfully submitted,
 
Ty Schommer
 
 

Ty Schommer, CFP ®, CIMA™
Principal
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Brewers Guild of Alaska 
PO Box 242411 
Anchorage, AK 99524 
February 28, 2020 

 

To Whom it may Concern, 

I am writing today regarding to the regulatory project proposed to address regulations in section 3 AAC 
304.475. The Brewer’s Guild of Alaska is opposed to the regulatory project limiting the operations and 
service privileges of multiple manufacturer tasting rooms. The Brewer’s Guild has a standing resolution 
of support for multiple manufacturing tasting rooms and we are opposed to this project for the 
following reasons: 
 

• At no point in Title IV statute is there any intent, either expressed or implied to limit 
manufacturer tasting rooms based on the additional manufacturing operations that occur 
within a manufacturer’s premises.  

• There is no precedent in regulation or law to prohibit or limit product sale quantities of any 
individual license type based on the conjoining of two separate licensed facilities. 

• At no time has the Brewer’s Guild of Alaska been informed of public health or safety incidents 
related to the multiple manufacturer tasting room. 

• Every server, regardless of the retail point license type is required to be certified under an 
alcohol server training class. Multiple manufacturer tasting room employees are trained to 
prevent over-consumption and work diligently, just as all employees of the alcohol service 
industry do, to protect the community from intoxicated persons. 

• If a licensee submits the proper documentation, fees, and is in good standing with the 
community and AMCO, they should be afforded the privileges allowed under their license as 
stated under regulation and statute. Doing otherwise sets a precedent that AMCO can create 
regulations that operate outside the laws set forth under Title IV and the mandates of the State 
of Alaska legislative and executive branches. 

Thank you for your consideration in this matter, 

 

Lee Ellis 

Board President, Brewer’s Guild of Alaska 



 

   
   
   

 

 



























































From: Carey Fristoe
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Opposition to regulatory proposal AAC 304.475
Date: Monday, March 9, 2020 6:36:20 PM

Hello,

I am the owner of a brewery manufacturing license and we are applying for our winery
manufacturing license. I would like to express my opposition to the regulatory proposal AAC
304.475. The State has not and would not reduce privileges for any other type of license. If 2
Beverage Dispensary License holders had brewpub licenses and both utilized the same
brewhouse, the State would not limit their distribution privileges to the license of just 1. They
would allow the full distribution privileges for both licensees.

We have already invested time and money into this endeavor with the understanding that a
certain set of Statutes were in place. To change them now would be a detriment to our
business's ability to responsibly balance our cash flow as our projections were based on certain
laws that are currently in place.

We take pride in our servers' abilities to responsibly monitor our patron's level of consumption
and would not serve them additional beers (up to 36 oz) if they were not in a safe place to be
consuming more alcohol. As such, we do not anticipate serving 36 oz of beer and 36 oz of
cider to every patron that comes in. That would most likely result in a situation that is adverse
to public health and safety. That being said, it does not make any sense to make special
exceptions for manufacturers and place additional limitations that no other license type would
ever have to face.

We are looking forward to further engaging with our community and helping other industries
grow and thrive including apiaries, farmers, and syrup producers. By arbitrarily introducing
limits on the amount of product that we are legally allow to sell to patrons, the State is limiting
our ability to help the Alaskan economy grow and limits potential investment in people and
equipment.

The Brewer's Guild of Alaska is in favor of maintaining the current interpretation of the law.

Please do not allow language proposed by the former Executive of AMCO, who got fired from
her position for putting forth unnecessary regulatory projects, to further hurt Alaskan
manufacturers, waste the time of AMCO and the board, and prevent addition investment in the
State.

Cheers,

Carey Fristoe
Owner/Head Brewer
Black Spruce Brewing Company
3290 Peger Rd. STE B
Fairbanks, Alaska
Cell: (509)209-6621
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From: Patrick Holmes
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: proposed regs for Brew pubs
Date: Wednesday, March 11, 2020 5:41:52 PM

Board members of the the AAMCO Board:

I disagree witht the proposed new regulations for activities at Brew pubs.    
 
 In Kodiak we have one brerw pub.  The ownere is a long time resident and does a lot
of positive activities and fundraisers associated with his business that benefits our
town, non profits and kids.
 
Frankly I see no conflict with other dispensers of Alcohol in our town or elsewhere in
Alaska. 

To me these new regulations are just as onerous as salmon allocation arguments. 
 
I was once a bartender, but have no connection with bars or pubs as I haven't had a
drink in over 33years.

Thanks for doing what you do!
 
Pat Holmes
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From: Kristy Mossanen
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: AAC 304.475
Date: Thursday, March 12, 2020 4:24:25 PM

Dear AMCO Board,
I do not support the regulatory proposal AAC 304.475 to limit multiple manufacturing license holders
to limit the number of drinks served to an individual to 3 per day.
You are proposing to limit small businesses who have invested in getting multiple licenses with the
understanding of certain rules/limits. If you change these limits you create a very hostile investment
climate.  An investment in getting multiple licenses should not be associated with a negative
outcome. All regulatory agencies should be responsible for maintaining consistent interpretations of
the rules.  By changing the interpretation of existing statute and regulations you are harming our
small businesses of Alaska.  There are several manufacturing companies who have been issued and
reissued licenses with an understanding of the limits, please do not change this on them.
These tasting rooms create jobs, particularly multiple manufacturers.  If you start limiting these
businesses, you are stopping the ability for them to have additional year-round positions and
benefits.
The proposed changes refer to “overlapping on-premise consumption”.  If you encourage multiple
manufacturer license holders to separate into different tasting rooms, they will no longer be able to
accurately identify how much one person has had to drink.  With your proposal, a customer can
overconsume without severs identifying how much they drank at the other tasting room.  A wall
separating the tasting rooms will limit the communication between servers.  This proposal creates an
unsafe environment increasing the likelihood of overconsumption.
It is my understanding there have been no complaints and no violations. Why are you considering a
proposal that would be very harmful to Alaskan businesses?
Please listen to all the people that have spoken out against this proposal.  Stop this proposal from
going any further.  AMCO should not be the agency that creates harmful regulations against
businesses that they have already issued licenses to and renewed those licenses.
Thank you for your time,
Kristy Mossanen
Talkeetna, AK. 99676
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From: Becky Hrdy
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Cc: Sassan Mossanen
Subject: AAC 304.475
Date: Thursday, March 12, 2020 4:26:33 PM

To Whom It May Concern:
 
I am a brewery Biochemist at Denali Brewing Company in Talkeetna, AK who occasionally works
tending bar in our brewery tasting room. I am opposed to the amendment to AAC 304 restricting
multiple manufacturing license holders to serving an individual three drinks a day. Firstly, privileges
for other license types are not limited in this way; applying this limit is inconsistent and, frankly,
unfair. It also impairs our ability to hire additional employees to keep the company running and
growing. Furthermore, the Brewer’s Guild of Alaska is in favor of maintaining the current
interpretation of the law, and CHARR is not opposed so long as the tasting room sales do not exceed
10% of our product. We are well-established and well-regarded within our community; over our 10
years in business, DBC has received no complaints or violations operating under the current
interpretation of the law. Lastly, as a bartender, a primary point of the training I received from
CHARR and from DBC is to serve responsibly; this amendment is an unnecessary, onerous limitation
to our principled operation.
 
Thank you for your time.
 
Becky Hrdy
Brewery Biochemist
Twister Creek LLC
(402) 660-6656
 
 
Becky Hrdy
Brewery Biochemist
Twister Creek LLC
(402) 660-6656
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March 13, 2020 
 
 
 
 
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office (AMCO) 
550 West 7th Avenue 
Suite 1600 
Anchorage AK 99501 
Via e-mail to amco.regs@alaska.gov 
 
 
 
The Great Northern Brewers Club (GNBC) Board of Directors is writing in opposition to the regulatory proposal to limit 
multiple manufacturing license holders to limit the number of drinks served to an individual to 3 per day. 
 
GNBC is an Alaska non-profit corporation created in 1995 but with roots back to the early 1980s. Our mission is fourfold: 

• To educate people about beer, beer tasting, beer judging, and brewing techniques based on shared knowledge 
and experience 

• To engage in enjoyable social activities focused on homebrewing as a common foundation 
• To promote the hobby and enjoyment of homebrewing 
• To promote the responsible use of alcoholic beverages 

 
Manufacturers of alcoholic beverages—breweries, cideries, wineries, meaderies, and distilleries—have contributed 
meaningful growth to Alaska’s manufacturing sector. Outside of natural resources, manufacturing and other value-added 
industries in Alaska are extremely limited. The growth in alcohol manufacturers is a bright spot in our economy and a clear 
indicator of strong consumer demand for locally produced craft beverages as well as the positive environment offered in 
tasting rooms. As homebrewers and supporters of craft beverages, we identify with and support these businesses. This is 
not only local demand; among the many attractions that bring visitors to our great state are our craft beverage producers 
and the unique beverages they produce. 
 
The Board’s opposition to the proposed regulation is not about drink limits per type of alcohol—we feel that the existing 
serving limits for each license type are enough for most folks—but rather about preventing lobbying from bars from 
influencing AMCO in a manner that negatively affects craft beverage producers. Each regulation passed as a result of 
lobbying is one more step towards further overregulation of craft breweries at the benefit of the bar industry, which we 
suspect causes more "health problems" in the community than do craft breweries. 
 
The Board asks AMCO to drop this proposed regulation in favor of supporting the existing laws related to alcohol 
consumption, including relying on tap room servers to enforce responsible service. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
GNBC Board of Directors 
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March 12, 2020 

 
Alcoholic Beverage Control Board 
amco.regs@alaska.gov  
 
Re: Opposition to Proposed Regulatory Changes Regarding Combined Tasting Rooms 
 
Dear members of the Alcoholic Beverage Control (ABC) Board: 
 
The Alaska Cabaret, Hotel, Restaurant, and Retailers Association (CHARR) – as a representative of 
Alaska’s alcohol industry as a whole – opposes the regulation project which would add a new section 
3 AAC 304.475 regarding overlapping on-premises consumption areas for manufacturing licenses.  
 
As you are aware, there have been substantial efforts to pass an omnibus Title 04 bill through 
the Alaska Legislature with the intention of clarifying, modernizing, and streamlining existing 
alcohol laws. The current effort is largely dependent upon the compromise that has been 
reached between the retail and manufacturing tiers of the industry, which would be uprooted 
by this current project. I respectfully request that the Board take no action except to close or 
table this regulation project until after this legislative session, when we will know whether 
Senate Bill 52 will be adopted.  
 
Thank you for your consideration and interest in continuing to responsibly regulate the industry.  
 
Respectfully, 

 
Sarah D. Oates 
President & CEO 
Alaska CHARR 

 

Alaska Cabaret, Hotel,  
Restaurant and Retailers Association 

1503 W. 31st Avenue, Suite 102 
Anchorage, AK  99503 

(907) 274-8133 ● Fax (907) 274-8640 
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From: Brandon Hill
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: AAC 304.475 Comment - Brandon Hill
Date: Tuesday, January 28, 2020 6:48:22 PM

My wife and I strongly disagree with the  notice AAC 304.475 for limiting tasting room
drinks. My wife likes to consume mead and doesnt drink beer or liquor  whereas I personally
enjoy to have a few beers, and I know more then a few people who only drink spirits. Just
because different types of alcohol are served in one location, shouldn't cut back the amount of
drinks allowed because different people like different things and all the customers shouldn't
loose out because they are served under one roof. 

I would strongly ask the board to consider dismissing this notice.

Thanks for you time,

Brandon & Suzi Hill
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